Dr. A. T. Leatherbarrow Primary School

Physical Education


Grade 2


Term 2
The focus of the Physical Education Program this term has been to use our established routines and signals, formations and squads to begin using small equipment, practice independently as well as with partners and in small groups.  We have expanded our knowledge of parts of our bodies and practiced feeling the difference between a slow and fast heart rate and learning to find our heart rate in different areas of our bodies. Using tag games, students have learned and practiced strategies to avoid getting tagged, safely tagging others, avoiding getting trapped and trying to trap others. Students have also practiced strategies to successfully hit targets or score points.
The equipment students have experimented with include scarves, soft balls, dense foam balls for kicking, beanbags, hoops, animal beanies, yarn balls, playground balls and basketballs. Skills that were practiced included underhand tossing, rolling (bowling), over-hand throwing, catching, dribbling with hands, and kicking towards stationary targets.  The progressive skill of tossing to a moving target was also included.
Running and other locomotor movements for warm-up and general fitness was a regular routine for most class periods.  Independent exercises such as modified push-ups, squats, lunges, jumping jacks, etc. were also introduced.

The end of class often included a “mindful minute” which could consist of a teacher-led or audio recording of flexibility, relaxation or breathing exercise, body awareness activity or quiet rest before heading back to the classroom.

Body awareness, spatial awareness (in general space, in groups, and in partners) as well as relationships to equipment have been discussed and practiced.  Activities which build the fitness level of the children are key elements of the program.  The fundamental components of fitness include aerobic capacity, muscular strength, muscular endurance, flexibility, and body composition.  
Music is used in almost every physical education class.  It adds an element of fun and enjoyment for the students as well as aiding to increase their level of effort and participation. New dances were introduced as warm-ups this term; our dance unit will take place in term 3.
Your child’s marks reflect their competency in the areas of Movement Skills & Concepts, Movement Strategies & Tactics, and Well-Being. As we enter term 3, there will be time to practice and reinforce the components of these curricular strands, as well as to learn new skills and to have the opportunity to practice and integrate them.
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Your continued interest and support of your child’s physical activity level will do much to influence his or her growth and development.  The Parent/Student-Involved Conferences this term will be a station format in the gym; please sign-up for a time slot either before or after your homeroom appointment.
Michelle Brenton
Physical Education Specialist
